

26 February 2020



Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) request for information on approaches to Police by Council due to safety issues with shooting ranges

I sincerely apologise for the delay in responding to your LGOIMA request for information on any approaches to Police by Council due to safety issues with shooting ranges within the period 1 March 2018 to 28 February 2019.

The answers to your questions raised are below for the period 1 March 2018 to 28 February 2019.

1. How many times Council has approached Police with safety concerns regarding existing shooting ranges;

The Council has not contacted the Police with safety concerns.

- 2. The nature of those complaints;
- 3. Whether the complaints were found to be valid (if known);
- 4. If those complaints originally arose from the public, the dates and times of those complaints (if this information is available); and
- 5. If those complaints originally arose from the public, the actual number of separate complainants (for example if there were 10 complaints and they all came from the same business or household).

Questions two to five are not applicable.

I trust this answers your request.

Yours faithfully

Rebecca Murray

Governance Support Officer